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Incarnation Catholic Church and School  

Announces Closure of Kindergarten to Eighth Grades 
Preschool from One to Four Year Olds will Remain Open 

 

Collierville, Tenn. - May 7, 2020 -- After a thorough review and much prayer, Incarnation Catholic 

Church and School in Collierville, Tenn., today announced the closure of its kindergarten to eighth grade 

classes as of June 30, 2020. The preschool from one to four year olds will remain open. 

 

“This was a difficult decision that we looked at from every possible angle. We prayed about it and our 

parish and school leaders met about the issue many times,” said Rev. Jacek Kowal. “Unfortunately, 

over the last several years, our school has struggled with enrollment and financially. We believe the 

competition of other private and public schools, plus the transitional demographics of our area, has led to 

the steady decline in our enrollment, which currently averages below ten students per grade level. The 

preschool has been able to increase enrollment and financially sustain itself.” 

 

Incarnation has been honored to be a part of the Collierville community. Through the work of school 

leaders, teachers and volunteers, Incarnation has considered it a privilege and blessing to provide a quality 

Catholic education to many students who have walked the halls. Also, due to the determination and 

support of loving parents, coupled with the generous support of the parishioners, it was the hope of many 

that the school could be kept open for another year; however, COVID-19 impacted the school greatly and 

forced the closure sooner.  

 

“While this has been an extremely emotional decision for all involved, it is our goal that no child will 

suffer needlessly from our school’s closure and we will do all we can to help place our students in another 

Catholic School,” said Rev. Kowal. “We want to make this transition as smooth as possible for our students, 

and parents so meetings will be offered to discuss each child’s future education. The same will be done for all 

affected faculty members.” 

 

Rev. Kowal added, “Despite everyone’s hard work, the expense of maintaining a school is far beyond 

what we as a parish and as a community are able to accomplish. Our lack of financial resources and our 

low student enrollment forces our children to do without many of the programs that can help them have a 

well-rounded education: sports programs, theater, band and other clubs and activities. And this is simply 

not fair to them. We pray that God will bless each of your families during this transition and always.” 

 
About Catholic Diocese of Memphis  
The Catholic Diocese of Memphis was established in 1971 and presently consists of 46 parishes and missions with 10 Catholic schools 

in four deaneries across 21 counties in West Tennessee. More than 70,000 Catholics make this diverse, vibrant and faith-filled diocese 

their home. Led by Bishop David P. Talley, the Diocese of Memphis is committed to helping the faithful encounter the living Christ 

through conversion, communion, service and unity. The Diocese of Memphis respectfully serves all God’s children, regardless of their 

religious beliefs, socio-economic status or ethnic background. Please visit us at cdom.org. 
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